



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES JUNE 21, 2016 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:04pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Earl Taylor, Willard Marsh, Rob Cazillo, Brian Gathercole
Minutes: 

Minutes of the May 17, 2016 meeting were reviewed with (2) corrections.
1. Chuck P. asked if they looked into finding another piece of ground, Jared explained it would be beneficial to go with Parkesburg because they have been working on it for a while now and have about $100,000 already in.  Correction already in 2016.

2. FDA Stackhouse added that the emergency services study will give detailed information to support or contradict these assumptions.

Motion: Motion made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out and emailed to municipalities and board members.
Brian G. said on the operational end that $62,036.00 grant for additional radios was received, $48,173 for Fire and $13,863.00 for EMS, scheduled to go live with county on August 28th.

A grant was still open for $66,000 for Martins Corner FC, KVFD tried to give the money back to FEMA, FEMA does not want it back and said to try to come up with a plan to use the money before September, after discussion they have decided to give every active volunteer that had attended training nights between 2014 – 2016 will receive $10.00 per hour of training, each active volunteer will receive a check in July.  Ray C. said that KVFD BOD will meet with the realtor for Martins Corner on Thursday night 6/23/16 to go over 2 offers that he received.  Ray S. asked if this is based on subdivision, Ray said the subdivision is based on the offer, the land has been surveyed but not taken to the township yet.  
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of June 2016 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Ray Campbell, seconded by Ed Haas - Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Study Update – They will be back 6/29/16 to tie up loose ends after that they may do some phone interviews if needed.  They will then setup an online survey for members and possibly one for businesses in the area.  We are still on schedule for a rough draft in August and report around Labor Day.  Sadsburyville & Cochranville Fire Companies were invited to be part of the survey for their part of covered municiplaities but neither one has responded so far.

Sadsbury Township Representation – Ray S. sent a clarification letter to Vince Pompo and the supervisors about representation, until someone is appointed Ray S will keep the township informed by emails. 
Wrap Up:
Brian G. said Western York will be here Saturday June 25, 2016 at 10:00am to discuss our consolidation process, we were referred by Bob Brady.  If anyone can attend please come.
Gerry McKee said that it is commendable to give money back to volunteers for their training.  He also stated that he is disappointed that Cochranville FC and Sadsburyville FC for not helping out with the survey because the survey helps everyone not just KVFD.
Ray C. said that the fair is July 5th through July 9th.

Earl T. mentioned that passing of long time member Bob Tribbett and said that the Relay for Life is this Saturday July 25th from 10:00am – 10:00pm, he will be lighting a bag for Bob and asked if everyone has time come out and do a few laps.

Earl T. stated that Sadsbury Township has started on the memorial playground at Bert Reel Park in Pomeroy which will be dedicated at Community Day on August 20th.

Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:43pm.

Next Meeting: July 19, 2016
Respectfully Submitted: June 22, 2016 Vicki Florian, Secretary

